
From: Springer, Darren [Darren.Springer@state.vt.us] 

Sent: Saturday, July 25, 2015 11:19 PM 

To: Allen, Susan 

Subject: Re: Weekly Reports - Executive Privilege 07 24 15.pdf 

 

 
Nothing yet! Enjoy rest of the weekend 

 

Sent from my iPhone 

 

> On Jul 25, 2015, at 5:28 PM, Allen, Susan <Susan.Allen@state.vt.us> wrote: 

>  

> Looks good. Let me know if you get any pushback!  

>  

> Great weekend, eh?  

>  

> -----Original Message----- 

> From: Springer, Darren  

> Sent: Saturday, July 25, 2015 12:41 PM 

> To: GPS 

> Cc: Johnson, Justin; Allen, Susan; Coriell, Scott; London, Sarah; Miller, Lawrence; Richards, Alyson 

> Subject: FW: Weekly Reports - Executive Privilege 07 24 15.pdf 

>  

> Highlighted Weekly attached. 

>  

> Gov, a few notes -  

>  

> Check out Pat's notes in ACCD on GlobalFoundries (ahead of our meeting with Janette and Mike Russo Monday). 

I spoke with Janette last week, and she reiterated what she talked about with Pat. Also in ACCD upfront some bad 

news on 1366, sounds like they are heading to NY.... 

>  

> There are two education weeklies since they did not send one last week.  

>  

> Some summary of status of Exit 4 Sammis project in Ag and ANR. Just FYI I got note from Arthur Berndt who 

was unhappy about WCAX story which seemed to indicate you stated support for whole project. Scott and I helped 

clarify what you actually said for him. 

>  

> Great picture of you at BeerFest in Tourism section! 

>  

>  

>  

> Thanks, 

> Darren  


